
SCN Meeting Minutes November 19, 2019 
 
Stephanie Horak called the meeting to order at 9:16am. 
 
Kandi Hensel, Director of Special Education, shared information with the group regarding 
behavior interventions and student trauma that we are seeing in the district. She also shared 
information regarding how special education functions within the district. Dr. Beth Augspurger, 
behavior interventionist at Clive Elementary, and Emily Burroughs, behavioral interventionist at 
Stilwell Junior High, also shared more about their role as behavior interventionists in the district. 
 
Caryn Kelly, Intercultural Outreach Coordinator, shared about how the district’s bilingual family 
liaisons help support our English for Speakers of Other Languages families. Caitlin Quirk also 
works with the program through Americorps. She shared about some of the district outreach 
programs as well.  
 
Open Forum with Dr. Remy 
Dr. Remy asked Mike Sherman to share information regarding the ISASP test results. Individual 
test scores will be sent home with each student later this week.  
Dr. Remy also shared about the School Board Reception on November 25th where the new 
school board members will be welcomed to the Board. She also mentioned that the December 
school board meeting surrounds the financial audit and changes to various programs of studies 
within the district.  
Laine Mendenhall-Buck shared that many emails from the district are being earmarked as 
SPAM. They are working to get everything straightened out. Facebook Live is still available for 
any group interested.  
 
New Ideas from Schools 
Stephanie Horak shared that Clive Community Services is in need for winter coats for adults 
and children.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:25am.  
 


